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Director Nomination Statements – November 2018
The following information has been supplied by those seeking election or re-election to the Trust Board:
John Bignell
Qualifications, skills and experience relevant to Board membership:

Following 28 years in senior management roles in the printing industry I worked for the National Trust for 15 years. I currently work part time for a private estate in Hampshire managing their visitor business. I previously worked voluntarily for the club in a football secretarial role during the Martin O'Neill era.

I have been on the Trust board since 2015 in the role of Membership Secretary. I am also a board member of Frank Adams Legacy Ltd where my brief is club memorabilia and artefacts.

I have been on the committee of the WW Ex-Players Association since 2011. In this capacity following the 125th anniversary exhibition at Wycombe Museum I helped organised the movement and installation of the display to the Scores Bar and the subsequent conversion of Scores to Monty's which was financed by WWEPA.
What I can bring to the running of the Trust:
I have enjoyed my time on the Trust board during what has been and continues to be a challenging period in our history. My role as membership secretary has enabled me to become closely involved with supporters of all ages and to see the passion and commitment that there is for the club. I believe that the Trust must continue to be intrinsically involved in the fabric of the club and that the unique and special relationship between management, players and fans which has been built over recent years must be protected.  After over 60 years of involvement, I watched my first game in 1956, I am as passionate as ever about the club and happy to continue to offer my experience of the commercial and leisure industries and of working with volunteers to the Trust board, all of the members and the club in general. 

Nigel Kingston
Qualifications, skills and experience relevant to Board membership:

Long term Wycombe fan – over 25 yrs.

High Level of Interpersonal Skills

Team management and Building

Budget Building and financial analysis

ISMP Harvard Business School USA

Marketing Director Mr Kipling

Managing Director Dunlop Slazenger International

Run own consulting business working with new and medium sized businesses
What I can bring to the running of the Trust:

In the last three years as a Trust Board member I have demonstrated the ability to raise money for the Club. As Chairman of the Share Scheme Marketing Group we boosted awareness of the scheme and brought in new members and funds. I then ran the 500 Club for 2 years, raising £100,000 plus for the playing budget and organising 2 “meet the players” evenings. Raising funds for the Club in the future will remain a key objective even if we are able to bring new investors. We need to be creative in our thinking here and work on a wider front than just with fans.

I am the Trust’s main contact with Supporters Direct and use their learning and knowledge to help the Club go forward.
We started “Trust Matters” last season to give Fans more info on what is happening and I have edited this from the start. I think it’s important to get as much information out there as possible.
I believe bringing new investment into the Club is vital if we want to survive in League 1, making sure that Adam’s Park remains 100% owned by the Trust. It is also essential to ensure any new deal does not burden the Club with debt and that all the necessary guarantees are in place so that the Club is sustainable in the future.
Transparency in the way the Trust operates is important and I have worked and will continue to work to improve this. The information provided to Trust members is better than it was but we must continue to make progress here. It’s important to question all data, especially management information on budgets and actual monthly performance rigorously and we now do this at Trust Board meetings. This is the only way we can keep expenditure under control, maximise sponsorship revenue and make sure that the correct decisions are taken to move the Club/Trust forward.
I never have and never will use my position as a Trust Director for financial benefit.
I strongly believe in WWFC, that it can survive and prosper and if you re-elect me to the Trust Board, will do everything in my power to make sure that this takes place.

Peter Lerner
Qualifications, skills and experience relevant to Board membership:
· I am a former public sector chief executive with hands-on experience of providing strategic direction and management to a large multi-facetted organisation.

· I have run two successful consultancy companies since 2005, making use of my public sector experience to help organisations and individuals through difficult times.

· I am an accredited coach and mentor and an accredited mediator; both sets of skills mean that I am good at helping people and organisations move forward and helping them find solutions to knotty problems.

· I was for a short period an elected board member of the former Wycombe Wanderers Supporters Trust where I specialised in community engagement, and gained valuable insight into the role of the Football Club in the local community.

· I am Vice Chair of Governors at a local Primary School and understand the importance of engagement with young people.
What I can bring to the running of the Trust:
I have supported Wycombe Wanderers since 2002 when I brought my then seven-year old son to his first football match. On that day the football was not too good, but we were impressed by the attractive stadium, the wonderful setting and the family friendly atmosphere, and so we kept coming.
I served on the Supporters Trust Board in the early days of the “Hayes era” and learned a lot about the Club during that time. When the club turned in a different direction and became Supporter Owned I was thrilled as I believed that this was the best model for a club at our level which wished to retain its local roots. I have been happy to make my share of financial contribution to the Club and am in my sixth season of player shirt sponsorship. 
Our hard core of supporters, of which I am one, become very used to what is on offer at Adams Park. I would like to see our hard core support increase so that our club is even more representative of our local community. To attract new supporters we need to pay close attention to all that we have to offer. Some would describe this as the “matchday experience” but these are the things that can attract supporters or send them away disappointed – from the quality of the food on offer to the state of the toilets, the pre-match and half-time entertainment, the journey to and from Adams Park.
We also need to do all that we can to engage local businesses, to make them proud of belonging to the same town as our successful football team, and to obtain their engagement and sponsorship.

If elected as a Board member of the Trust I would use my skills and experience to work hard to help to get more people involved and participating in what we do.
There are many differing views about the direction that the club should take, and I believe that, so far as a Trust Board member is able to influence the decisions of the football club, I am able to keep a cool head and help to ensure that any necessary decisions are taken in the best interests of the club and community.

Bob Massie
Qualifications, skills and experience relevant to Board membership:
Run a business with multi-million-pound turnover; media specialist (esp. TV, online and social media); clear thinker and good communicator; seasoned talent manager with ability to forge strong and trusting business relationships.  
What I can bring to the running of the Trust:
Bob Massie is a successful television executive and producer, who has been a Blues fan for 26 years. He first came to Adams Park, with his four-year-old son, Anthony in 1992 – and that very same season, they watched Wycombe winning promotion to the Football League from the Origin Family Stand. These days he sits in the Beachdean Stand (seat DD73) where he is often joined by his two young grandchildren, seven-year-old Evie and eight-year-old Harley. His favourite all-time player is Dave ‘Jesus’ Carroll (current player: Paris) and his favourite ever game was the FA Cup thriller versus Wimbledon at Selhurst Park in 2001, which the Chairboys won 8-7 on pens.   

Bob runs the Entertainment and Factual division at IMG Media, one of the largest independent television production companies in the world (and producers of the weekly EFL highlights show). He was also Controller of Entertainment at ITV and a Founding Editor of ITV’s London Tonight, with vast experience working across a wide range of television genres, from factual documentary specials and series to primetime entertainment formats and live event specials. A BAFTA and Rose d’Or Award-winning producer, Bob’s TV credits include: The Royal Variety Performance (ITV); Blind Date (ITV); The Big Breakfast (Channel 4); 10 x An Audience With… TV specials (ITV); two David Beckham documentaries (ITV and FOX); Being Victoria Beckham (ITV); Superstars (BBC); Ant & Dec’s All*Star Cup (ITV); two series of Celebrity Squares hosted by Warwick Davis (ITV); two seasons of the Critics’ Choice Award-nominated Penn & Teller: Fool Us (Channel 5 and ITV in the UK and The CW network in the US); Into The Fire (UKTV) and World’s Strongest Man, which you can enjoy this Christmas on Channel 5. 

Bob has been lucky enough to work with a galaxy of world-famous celebrities stars including David and Victoria Beckham, Diana Ross, The Spice Girls, Robbie Williams, Kylie Minogue, Catherine Zeta Jones, Tom Jones, Phil Collins, the BeeGees and Sir Elton John. But the real ‘stars’ in his life have always been the players of his beloved Wycombe Wanderers. 

Like all of us, Bob is hugely proud of our club and the amazing achievements by Gareth and his promotion-winning team. Now, he believes the time is right to build on that success by forging the right kind of new partnerships that will enable the gaffer to take the Wanderers to even greater heights.  
Trevor Stroud
Qualifications, skills and experience relevant to Board membership:
My core skills are Sales & Marketing, in a number of companies, both small and large. I currently own my own consultancy business, advising a number of clients, regarding their sales and marketing efforts. Recently, as Chairman of the Trust and latterly the Football Club, I have been required to use more general management skills, to co-ordinate and lead both organisations.  
What I can bring to the running of the Trust:
Since taking over as Chairman of the Trust, in 2010, we have been on a journey which has included the Trust taking ownership of our Football Club, and has led us on a path, which has culminated with promotion to League 1. We have now embarked on a process which hopefully will take us to a position of financial security and a platform of stability in League 1, with the potential to look up rather than down.

The journey we have been on has been fraught at times, but has been an incredible learning curve for me, and has seen a combination of worry, fear, euphoria and enjoyment.

I see my role as the conductor of the orchestra, with the orchestra being made up of a talented team, working hard for our Football Club on a volunteer or salaried basis. I have been fortunate to work with some very talented people, on both the Trust and Football Club Boards as well as the Football Manager and his team, and a talented and enthusiastic off-field team.

Having travelled as far as we have on the journey, I would like to see the journey to a conclusion. To do this I would ask you to re-elect me to the Trust Board, for what may well be a final term, to continue the work we have done.
END

PAGE  
1

